

The Right Honourable Keir Starmer MP, Prime Minister 10 Downing Street London

Tórshavn, 8. July 2024

Dear Prime Minister,

On behalf of the Government and people of the Faroe Islands, I would like to extend my warmest congratulations to you on the Labour Party's successful election and your appointment as Prime Minister of the United Kingdom.

As nearest neighbours, the Faroe Islands and the United Kingdom have long enjoyed a very close relationship. We value this more than ever in a time of geopolitical change and uncertainty. It is of paramount importance for us to continue to work together to promote and expand our cooperation, for the mutual benefit of our respective economies and societies. Advancing the dialogue to expand and diversify Faroese-British relations will also help to underpin the stability, and enhance the prosperity of, our common North Atlantic region.

I look forward to engaging with you on our future bilateral relationship at the earliest opportunity. In the meantime, may I wish you and your Government every success in the important work that lies ahead.

Yours sincerely

Aksel V. Johannesen

aprel V. John

Prime Minister